
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross  

95 Old Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 + www.pothc88.org  

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST  

MondayðThursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION  

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.ð4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM  

Baptisms are celebrated on the second and last Sunday 

of each month at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish 

Office for more information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS  

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

Seventh Sunday of Easter - May 17, 2015  

Come and pray with us!  

God is love,  

WHOEVER LIVES IN LOVE, 
LIVES IN GOD. 

1 John 4:16  
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We are here for you!  

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Ellen Fox 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Connie Calabro 
Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Loretta Tarter 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM  

PASTORAL STAFF  

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Edward Guise 
Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea  
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of May 17th, 9 AM Mass 

Mon.  Lori Drey (living) 

Tue.  David Scinitariello 

Wed.  Marilyn Hickey 

Thu.  Henry Wangenstein 

 

Saturday, May 23rd, 5PM Mass  

Matthew Rizzo Jr., Anne Mattera, Anthony Giano, 

Auston Charles Jr., Chrysanthie LaRosa, Barbara 

Ann Daly 

 

Sunday, May 24th, Pentecost  

8:00 AM People of the Parish 

9:30 AM Anthony Kessler 

11:30 AM Gerard Volz, Agnes & Frank Salemi,  

    Joanna Zinno, Rosa Evangelista 

New Life  
in Christ  

Celebrants for Next Weekendôs Masses 

    May 23rd/24th  

5:00 PM  Fr. Michael 

8:00 AM Fr. Michael 

9:30 AM Fr. Bob 

11:30AM Fr. Bob 

  Scripture Readings for May 24th  
     +  Acts of the Apostles 2:1-11 

     +  1 Corinthians 12:3-7,12-13 

     +  John 20:19-23 

Remembering our Sick  
Please pray for those who are sick, their 
families and caregivers:   
    Sheryl Minter       Thomas Santamaria 

New Life  
in Christ  

In celebration of the 350th Anniversary of the Town of Smithtown, this weekend 
at Holy Cross we will have an Open House for the community with hospitality 
after the Sunday, 9:30 AM Mass.  
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Rolling on down the road  
by Father Michael 

 
    If you are reading this on Saturday evening, our travel group will be preparing 
for a dinner cruise on Lake Powell.  We will explore some of the neat hidden 
canyons that were created when the Glen Canyon Dam was built.  We will be 
heading out as the sun begins to set which always creates the greatest colors and 
shadows on the canyon walls.  If you are reading this on Sunday morning, we are 
journeying along the southern border of Utah working our way to Bryce National 
Park.  And by tonight, we will be in the town of Springdale just outside of Zion 
National Park. 
 
  I suppose if I were more technologically advanced I would have started some 
kind of blog or live, up-to-the-minute report of our adventure.  Unfortunately, that 
will not be happening.  You will need to wait until we return to hear about our 
adventures.   
 
  A word of thanks to all those who helped make our First Holy Communion 
Masses as beautiful as they were.  Parents, catechists, volunteers and office staff 
all contribute to the beauty of the day.  Thank you to Ellen Fox for all her hard 
work.  While it was not raining last weekend, the sun was doing a job of staying 
hidden for the day.  I also lost my voice which made for another challenge.  I did 
not completely lose it, but I definitely squeaked and wheezed my way through the 
Masses.  At the first service on Saturday, I thought I might have to practice my 
skills as a mime to make Mass work, but that was not necessary.   
 
  As you remember, last fall we took a parish survey.  We published responses to 
all questions over a number of weeks in the bulletin.  But, that is not the end of the 
process.  Now we are analyzing the responses more critically to see if there are 
any decisions or actions that need to be taken.  Information pertaining to Liturgy 
has been given to the Liturgy Committee.  Information pertaining to Finances has 
been given to the Finance Committee.  We are doing this across the board to gain 
as much input as possible from parish leadership committees.  In addition to 
answers to the individual questions, there are several hundred written comments 
which also need to be considered with each area of parish life.  This is not a simple 
or easy process.   In general, folks seem happy and everyone agrees there does 
not seem to be any urgent issues needing immediate attention.  We are continuing 
with the process, but it is a slow and steady one.  We are hopeful that our 
deliberations will continue to enhance the life of the parish.  Indeed, there will be 
more to come on this. 
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ENJOY A NIGHT OUT! 

 The Magic of Live Theater Here at Holy Cross  

Plaza Theatrical Productions, Inc. presents: 
 

MAN OF LA MANCHA 
The award winning "impossible dream" musical! 

Sunday, May 31, 2015 at 7:00 PM  
 

TICKETS ON SALE THIS WEEKEND,  

MAY 16TH/17TH  

 
There is no set price for the tickets, but we ask that you make a 
free will offering .  No offering is too large or too small.  This is a 
fund raiser for the Parish , and there is a significant cost for the 
performance, but we want every member of the Holy Cross 
family who wants to attend to be able to afford to do so. 
Hopefully, through your generosity the Parish will generate a 
profit. 
 
When you buy your tickets we ask that you put your offering, 
either cash or check made out to Holy Cross, in an envelope and 
simply indicate the number 
of tickets you are 
purchasing. Your offering 
will be kept private. 
 
This promises to be a great 
Parish event.  The 
performance will be in our 
Worship Center and limited 
to 300 tickets, so purchase 
your tickets as soon as 
possible! 

 

 



5 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2015 
Please mark your calendars for this yearõs  Vacation Bible 

School at Holy Cross which will be held from Monday, July 6 through 

Friday, July 10 from 10am to 1pm.  We are now accepting mail - in 

registration for campers , specifically children who are entering 

grades K through 5 in the fall of 2015.  Camper registration forms 

will be found in the bulletin or on our web page, www.pothc88.org . 

Inquiries regarding this popular, exciting, summer program can be 

made at 265 -2200 ex. 19.   

 

*** Our volunteer meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 27, from 5 -6 PM and 7-8 PM.   

YOU NEED TO ATTEND ONLY ONE of these meetings to register as a helper or a counselor.  

This meeting is for volunteers entering 6th grade in the fall to adult.  

 

Also, please visit the VBS donation board in the Atrium, and consider helping us with 

these needed supplies for our program!  

 

¶ Sunday, May 17:  Youth Night, 6:00-8:00PM for   
  Praise and Worship 
¶ Sunday, May 24:  No Youth  Day/Night Eventð 
  Memorial Day weekend. 
 

Come join the Youth Group in all our future events as 
we learn and grow closer to Christ!  

          COMING SOON! 
¶ Are you so busy that you have little or no time to read the bulletin?   
¶ Do you want a weekly reminder of events and meetings?  

 
Thené Sign up in the Atrium and give your email to receive the  

Holy Cross Weekly Update ! 

 HOLY CROSS WEEKLY UPDATE 
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Welcome to Holy Cross Religious Education  
 
The Religious Education Office is planning ahead to the 2015-2016 Formation Year.  
We need your help so that we can adequately plan to meet the needs of our parish. If 
you have a child entering First Grade in September you need to register.   If you 
have recently moved to our parish you need to register in the parish.  Our program is 
ñhome based.ò  Classes do not take place at the Church; rather they are held in the 
homes of our Catechists.  Because of this, there are geographical limits on who we 
are able to accommodate.  Please contact our office for more specific information. 
 

¶ First time registration needs to be done in person at our office. 
¶ Registration needs to be completed by June 12, 2015. 
¶ Office Hours: Monday ï Friday 9:00-12:00 & 1:00-4:00 
¶ If your child was not baptized at Holy Cross you need to bring a copy of your 
childôs Baptism Certificate. 

¶ For those who are already part of our program, you need to register as well 
for the upcoming year.  Materials have been sent to your home, and they 
may be returned by mail.  Please note the deadline of June 12, 2015. 

 
A detailed outline of our program is available on-line or at our office.  But, there are a 
few important details to be noted. 
 

¶ Children must successfully complete each grade level to proceed to the next. 
¶ The Sacraments of Reconciliation, Eucharist, and Confirmation require a 

minimum of two years of preparation. 
 
Most importantly, we need to work together.  Faithful attendance at classes and 
parent workshops is essential.  As comprehensive and 
informative as our program is, this is only one part of your 
childôs faith formation.  The greatest thing you can do to 
nurture your faith and the faith of your child is to regularly be 
part of our Sunday Eucharist.   
 
The Catechism of the Church states that parents have the first 
responsibility for the education of their children.  We are 
privileged to work with you in this task.  We thank you for your 
cooperation in allowing us to be part of your lives.  We look 
forward to a fruitful year where everyone, young and old, 
continues to grow in understanding the gift of our faith. 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

For any fees, we now accept credit and debit cards along with checks and cash.  
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Upcoming Information Meetings - Central Vicariate - Ellen Fox efox@drvc.org 
 
 

Monday, May 18, 2015 at 7PM - St. Raphael, East Meadow 
 

Tuesday, May 26, 2015 at 7PM - Holy Cross, Nesconset 
 

For more information and future dates visit www.drvc -faith.org  

PASTORAL FORMATION INSTITUTE 

DIOCESE OF ROCKVILLE CENTRE 
        The Office of Faith Formation  

         presents 

        Catholic Grand Parenting  
        Ainôt What It Used To Be! 

 
¶ What do grandparents do to pass on faith in the family? 
¶ What are some of the new challenges that families face that affect grandparents? 
¶ How has being a grandparent today changed from the way you remember your 

grandparents? 
         Date:  Thursday, May 21, 2015 
         Time:  7:00 - 8:30 PM 
         Cost:  $10/person 
         Location:  Our Lady of Lourdes (Parish Center) 
              455 Hunter Avenue 
              West Islip, NY 
 
To register online go to www.drvc -faith.org or for further information, contact Kathy 
Logan at 516-678-5800 x236.     
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Dear Parishioners, 
 

 In an attitude of responsible stewardship and fiscal accountability, we publish a simple reporting of 

our financial position. This report is for the eighth month of our fiscal year, which began 9/01/14. 
 

 This monthôs financial information is for your consideration, trying to keep you better informed of 

what you have provided through your Stewardship of Treasure and how we are using your gift.  The for-

mat follows the categories of  Diocesan accounts on which our extensive year-end Financial Reports are 

based.   

  

 We thank you for your constant support.  If you have questions and/or suggestions, we would  

welcome them.   God continue to bless our parish.              The Finance Committee 

Parish of the Holy Cross 

Nesconset, New York 

April  1, 2015 thru April 30 , 2015 

April 1ð30, 2015             

       Cash / Checking A/Cs:  (2)         $   70,992. 

 Liabilities       Unitas Fund:                      $ 235,356. 

        Money Market:                  $   26,889. 

 Mortgage on Rectory:  $ 296,673.     ROMR:     $   60,565. 

       Institution Invest Income: $   52,870 

Revenue: 

  

 Sunday Collections: 4/1/15ð4/30/15          $      34,969.  Average Weekly Collection in April: $11,656. 

 Easter:          32,944. 

 Fund Raising:          4733.     Includes:  Cash Calendar (2690)Man of LaMancha (2043) 
 ROMR Collection:        3,099. 
 Donations & Fees Parish Programs       4,330.     Includes:  Rel.Ed.(3,065), Par Out(1,057) Seniors(199) Youth(9) 
 Diocesan Collections:        2,580.    I ncludes:  CRS (1,257), Holy Land (1,323)    
 Auxiliary Revenue:        6,597.    Includes:  Donations, Funerals, Masses,  Candles, Heifer, Rental  
           Income, Interest 

 Total Revenue             $     89,253. 

  

Expenditures 

  

 Clergy & Lay Salaries:        $ 26,743.   Includes:  Priests,  Rel.Ed, Parish Out, Clerical, Maintenance
         Past. Assoc., Bus Mgr., Music, Youth, Sacristan 

 Clergy Fringe Benefits:                   4,563.   Includes:  Medical & Dental, Allowance, Auto Ins., Retirement 
 Lay Fringe Benefits:         3,111.   Includes:  Pension, Medical 
 FICA Employer Taxes:         1,819. 
 Parish Programs:          4,536.   Includes:  Parish Out (2,220), Rel Ed. (858),  Hospitality (424)  

         Youth 685); VBS (50)  Other (299) 
 Fund Raising Expense:         2,000.   Includes:  Cash Calendar   

 Printing & Office:          1,193.   Includes:  Printing, Office Supp, Phone, Cable, Postage 
 Auxiliary Expenses:         3,469.   Includes:  Altar Wine, Hosts, Heifer, Easter Flowers 
 Interest on Mortgage:                      1,486. 
 Collections on Behalf of Others:        4,161.   Includes:  CRS (1,593) Holy Land (1,323) Church Need (1,245) 
 Rectory Household:            704.   Includes:  Food, Utilities, Cablevision, Phone, Maintenance 
 Building Utilities:         2,540.   Includes:  Electricity (1,627) Gas (913)  

 Contracted Maintenance:         1,448.   Includes:  Security, Sanitation, A/C Heating System Repair 
 Tools & Equipment:         1,600.   Includes:   Assisted Hearing Device System 
 Ordinary Maintenance & Supplies:                1,591.   Includes:   Electric Update,(1,120) Sound System, Supplies (129) 
 
Regular Expenditures:     $ 60,964.   

  

SurplusðApril 1ð30, 2015:        $ 28,289. Year to DateðSept. 1, 2014ðApril 30, 2015  

         Revenue:   $  751,747 

         Expenditures:   $  641,047. 

         Year to Date Surplus:       $ 100,700. 

( 
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CASH CALENDAR 
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Saturday, May 16th           8:00 AM 

¶ COMMUNITY GARDEN PLANTING   Vegetable Gdn.  

 

Sunday, May 17th        After 9:30 Mass  

¶ HOSPITALITY          Atrium  

(Celebration of Town of Smithtownôs 350th Anniversary) 

¶ BAPTISMS       1:00PM Worship Area  

¶ YOUTH NIGHT       6-8PM Atrium  

 

Monday, May 18th           7:15 - 8:30 PM 

¶ K OF C OFFICERSô MEETING    Fr. Joe Room  

 

Tuesday, May 19th           6:00 - 8:30 PM 

¶ LEVEL 8 INTERVIEWS       Atr., Wor. Ar.   

 

Wednesday, May 20th       11AM - 2:30 PM  

¶ SENIORS           Atrium   

¶ LEV. 8 INTERVIEWS    6-8:30PM  Atr.,Wor.Ar.  

MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

 

SPECIAL COLLECTIONS 

For parishioners who have difficulty 
hearing, Holy Cross now has 
individual devices which can amplify 
sound.  They are simple to use and 
work for those who wear hearing aids 
and those who do not.   
 
If you are interested in using these 
hearing devices, please see an Usher 
or the Sacristan prior to Mass. 

Our annual Blood Drive will be held on 

Tuesday, July 28th.  

 

Just an early reminder that a 56 day 

interval is necessary between donations.  

To participate in the Holy Cross Blood 

Drive this year, your last day to give 

blood in other drives must be before 

June 2nd.  More information to follow in 

the weeks to come.    

This weekend, May 16th/17th, at the 

Offertory we will also be collecting 

for Catholic Communications.  

 Mass Remembrances 
in Memory of...  

MOTHERõS DAY  

MILDRED BROWN 
ALICE QUINN 
MARY CRADDOCK  
MARGARET  GORMAN 
ELEANORA  TROVATO 
MILDRED WILKINSON  
MARY ELIZABETH  CARDWELL  
DIANE FORTE 
GRACE LEVANDI 

Mass Remembrances 
in Honor of...  

EILEEN KING TIPPING 
DIANE WILLIAMS  

St. Hughõs Parish Outreach  

in Huntington Station  

is in need of a Secretary,  

Monday through Friday, 9 -4PM. 

Computer knowledge (Access/ 

Microsoft/ Word/ Outlook), good 

people, phone and translating skills. 

Spanish Speaking a must.   

Please submit your resume to 

yary@sthugh.org .  

PARISH OUTREACH 

HEARING DEVICES 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

javascript:main.compose('new','t=yary@sthugh.org')
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